
Outwood Academy Ripon 
Clotherholme Road, Ripon, North Yorkshire, HG4 2DE 

Tel: +44(0)1765 604564 

Web: www.ripon.outwood.com 
Email: enquiries@ripon.outwood.com 

Principal: Ms R Donohue - M.Ed; FCCT 
 

Outwood Grange Academies Trust, a company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales with company number 06995649. 

Registered office address: Potovens Lane, Outwood, Wakefield, West Yorkshire WF1 2PF. 

VAT number: 158 2720 04. Outwood Grange Academies Trust is an exempt charity. 

A list of Directors’ names is open to inspection at our registered office. 
 

 February 2024 

Dear Parent/Carer,  
Google Guardian 

 
Following feedback received from the recent Deep Learning survey and from Parents’ 
Evening, it is apparent that many of you would like to sign up for Google Guardian to 
support your child further with their learning. All students have been invited to join 
their tutor Google Classroom. On Thursday 8th February, a sign up form will be 
published once again offering you the opportunity to sign up. A summary of this can 
be found here.  
 
Google Guardian gives parents limited access to their child's Google Classrooms so that they 
can support and monitor homework completion. We feel that this is especially important as 
a parent and allows you to monitor engagement with home learning. The platform allows 
parents and carers to ‘opt-in’ to receive regular email updates about their child’s home 
learning. Emails, known as ‘Guardian Email Summaries’, include information about missing 
work, upcoming work, class activity, teacher announcements and questions posted in the 
class stream. As guardians, you are able to choose the frequency of the emails - either daily 
(Monday to Friday) or weekly. This offers parents and carers a clearer picture of their child’s 
learning journey. This partnership helps us work more effectively with parents and carers to 
support the learning of your child.  
 
What will guardians receive?  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1PP-QpcNPZisArgOHQybleEPW9EDDlT7iMhwoHK_LBwQ/edit?usp=sharing


 
 

 

It is important to note that the summary information may vary between departments. 
 
All homework will be posted on Google Classroom so please continue to support your child 
by signing up to Google Guardian, if you have not already done so. Google Classroom also has 
a free app that can be downloaded onto most mobile phones with access to the internet. This 
app will also notify you and your child when the homework is due. We would advise that you 
and your child download this app if possible. 
 
How do I sign up for Google Guardian? 
 
If you would like to benefit from the features of Google Guardian, you need to complete the 
‘opt-in’ Google Form which will be posted on your child’s tutor Google Classroom on 
Thursday 8th February. If your child does not appear to have access to this remote classroom, 
then please notify the school via enquiries@ripon.outwood.com. We ask that students open 
the link at home with their parent/carer and sign up as soon as possible. Please note, we are 
unable to grant student access to Google Guardian within the Academy.  Once this process 
is complete, you will receive an email from Google Guardian with set - up instructions. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Matt Coad 
Associate Vice Principal 
Deep Learning 
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